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Summer E-Mail Newsletter
We hope you are enjoying your summer. On the civic front, there has been no vacation for the DCA, therefore we thought it important to bring you up to date.  As you can see below we have been engaged on many fronts. 
Our next membership meeting will be Tuesday, September 20th at 7:30 pm in the Community Church of Douglaston.  Council members Linda Lee and Vickie Paladino and State Senator Toby Stavisky have been invited.
On August 23rd  there is a Primary Election in our area for U.S. House of Representatives and the N.Y. State Senate. Early voting runs from August 13th to August 21st. See: Vote.NYC   Elections both federal and local are critical to our way of life.  Issues at stake are: bail reform, criminal discovery laws, privacy rights, gun laws, environmental protections, park acquisitions, zoning to eliminate one family homes ADUs, and public and  transportation, etc. Make your voice heard whatever your views! It is your democracy and community to keep and preserve!
Homeless Shelter at the former Pride of Judea site is still our number one priority. Our injunction was ended by the court that suggested we pursue administrative remedies.  We are consulting with our attorneys. The City has not signed any contracts with the property owner or Samaritan Village.  In September, I have asked to personally meet with Mayor Adams to discuss that his administration accept our counter proposal.  So please write the Mayor and all our other elected officials telling them to stop this abusive treatment of women. The Pride site can offer 12 women permanent efficiency housing units, as opposed to army style row of cots for 74 women.
Mizumi C2-2 Overlay at 231-06 Northern Blvd. to include stores up to but not including East Hills Chevy [Zoning Case #210394ZMQ]. While we are supportive of Mizumi restaurant as a good neighbor, the process of spot zoning by the city to permit an expansion of not only Mizumi but all the other auto shops on the south side of Northern is legally wrong. The use of spot zoning to avoid or supersede proscribed zoning building size and uses to accommodate private interests is corrupt and destructive. You can see the results of spot zoning on the corner and mid-block of Douglaston Parkway. This is not Douglaston.  Call your Councilperson and vote.
Shop and Shop is undergoing extensive internal renovations as our new super market “J Mart” plans to open in November.
DOB issued permits for excavation at 242-22 61st Avenue of the Hill behind the old Macy’s site and next to the Golf Course threating another dangerous collapse of the Hill that occurred further south when it was excavated 30 years ago.

MTA hopes to open LIRR east side access to Grand Central Station this Fall.  East side access will not mean more trains to Manhattan because trains previously scheduled for Penn Station will now go to Grand Central.  Express trains at rush hour to and from Great Neck or Port Washington are slated to be discontinued. Expect more crowding as a result.

Meanwhile, the MTA has asked for comment on new routes for Queens bus service.  We are trying to keep the north & south route on Little Neck Parkway and to expand not curtail the Express bus service. Please look to the MTA web site for more information and be sure to provide your comments.

DCA MacKay Awards Three children from PS 98, MS 67, and ​​​ Wisdom Academy each received an award of $250 in recognition of their personal contribution to the community. The award is named in honor of Douglas McKay a former DCA President, lawyer, and enthusiastic community activist. 

Library  We are monitoring the plans for a new library on the existing library site.

Wetlands  At our last membership meeting we discussed a comprehensive plan to acquire sensitive wetlands as part of completing the master plan.  This will require a prioritization of acquisitions and securing funding sources.  Anyone interested in joining this endeavor please let us know.

Thank You  As you can see the Board of Directors is fully engaged on your behalf.  Thank you to so many of you that have contributed so generously of your time and money.  We look forward to facing these challenges with you. Thank You.
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